Abernethy Memorial United Methodist Church

Second Sunday after Pentecost
11:00 A.M. June 3, 2018
Nursery is available for children birth through age 2.
ENTRANCE

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
PASSING OF PEACE
PRELUDE:       

CHORAL CALL


This is the Day



UMH 657

       
*OPENING PRAYER  (respond on the bold print)    
Almighty God, this is the day that You have made

We will rejoice and be glad in it!

We have gathered to give you praise

For being our Creator, Redeemer, and Sustainer;

For blessing us with countless gifts;

For life and health, education and work,

Hope, and grace, and peace.

We have gathered to give you praise, O Lord!

We will rejoice, give thanks, and sing!  Amen!

*OPENING HYMN


Rejoice, Ye Pure in Heart

 UMH 160 (1,3,5)





PROCLAMATION AND RESPONSE
RECOGNITION OF GRADUATES WITH BLESSING



See Insert

REPORT OF RUTH BOLICK SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE

Melinda Wallrichs
RECOGNITION OF SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

ANTHEM    



Find us Faithful
                              Chancel Choir

*SCRIPTURE LESSON

Philippians 4:4-8 



Pg. 198
*RESPONSE TO THE WORD


The Word of God, for the people of God,

Thanks be to God!

CHILDREN’S MESSAGE





           
         
LIL’ BLUE BUCKETS


Little blue buckets, up the aisle they come, gathering change we bring, gathering change we bring.  Let's fill them up, let's fill them up, to feed those in need, to feed those in need.  Let's do our best to help all those who come, seeking what we have to share with them.  Little blue buckets, let's fill them up, for all those in Need.
*All children age 3 – Kindergarten are invited to participate in children’s worship*

SHARING OF JOYS AND CONCERNS
PASTORAL PRAYER
THE LORDS PRAYER







UMH 895
GIVING OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS



OFFERTORY          Song from Recording of the Youth Choir under direction of Ruth Bolick
*DOXOLOGY  








UMH 95
*OFFERTORY PRAYER 
MESSAGE



Keep on the Sunny Side!
 
         Pastor April
+HOLY COMMUNION 







UMH 15
*HYMN OF DEDICATION  

Rejoice, the Lord is King          
            UMH 715
SENDING FORTH

*DISMISSAL WITH BLESSING

* CHORAL BENEDICTION

God Be With You

UMH 672 (v.1 no chorus) 




*POSTLUDE









*  Stand as you are able

+  In the United Methodist Church Holy Communion is open to all people, regardless of age, denomination, or church affiliation.  Please feel free to participate fully.

The flowers are given to the Glory of God.
Cost for placing flowers in the Sanctuary is $40.00.
SECRETARY OFFICE HOURS 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday
11 – 4
Amount needed for monthly budget: $13,627.00

Amount received for the monthly budget: $15,070.00

TREE OF LIFE. The cost is $50 per leaf. Please fill out the order forms on the front pew to place a leaf on the tree in honor or memory of someone. 
Remember to take pictures with Stephanie when you are visiting with her. Place a photo of your time together on the interactive board downstairs. These photos will be put in a scrapbook for Stephanie at the end of the summer. 
Abernethy Memorial United Methodist Church

PO Box 127, Rutherford College, NC 28671

Phone: 828-879-8894 

Fax:828-879-6141

Church E-mail:amumcrc@abernethymemorialumc.org

Pastor E-mail:aabernethy1@gmail.com
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Phone: 828-879-8894

Fax: 828-879-6141
Church E-mail: amumcrc@abernethymemorialumc.org
Pastor E-mail: sarahunderwood@abernethymemorialumc.org
Website: www.abernethymemorialumc.org

AMUMC is committed to feeding people by teaching the gospel and loving everyone




SERMON NOTES
SCRIPTURE:



Philippians 4:4-8

TITLE: 



Keep on the Sunny Side!

ABERNETHY MEMORIAL STAFF

Rev. April Abernethy

Pastor

  Sharon Blanton

      Sharon Blanton
Interim Choir Director
     Organist/ Pianist



           Marie Lowdermilk

    Danny Glenn







Treasurer 


     Custodian





Zachary Cagle 
                  Darin Glenn

Secretary                                   Custodian

PRAYER CONCERNS

CHURCH FAMILY
Richard Jensen, Jerry & Linda Hedrick, Merri Rudisill, Nola Ruppard, Leon Pons, 

Kim Drum, Ivey Jr. & Carolyn Griffin, Zach Coffey and Family, Vivian Wilson, 

Kenneth Benfield, Cam & Fransisca Mullally, Clara Glenn, Frankie O’Toole, Lillian Coffey, 
HOMEBOUND & NURSING HOME

Dean Lankford, Wagg & Sue Cannon, Tommy Elmore, Dick Bravard 

FRIENDS/FAMILY of CHURCH FAMILY

Barry Downer, Vicky Hicks, Edith Bolick, Ben Hemmings and family, Byron Hemmings, Rick & Roxanne Davis, Amy Huffman, Whitney Coffey, Rev. Danny & Michelle Townsend, Will Zimmerman, Marchalle & Randy Causby, P.O. Wilson, Carl Derreberry, Tim Ennis, Mitzi Lane, Linda Massey, Jon Lankford, Sandy Hallyburton, Helen Abernethy, 
\Gary Mull (Sherry Jensen’s father), Faye and Darrell Pruitte, Ray & Norma Annis, 

Dianne Thiery (Franisca’s mother), Family of Shay Starnes, Dwanye Yancey, Dowd infant, Marvin Camp, Bruce Severt & family, Family of Dr. Frank Steele, Candace Donnelly, 

Jim Smith, Carolyn Yancey
OTHER CONCERNS

Violence and unrest in Nation and World, Wright’s Pantry Families, Terrorism victims, Domestic Violence Victims

We are attempting to update our prayer list. Names added to the prayer list will remain on for 2 – 3 weeks unless the person has an extended illness or need.

To facilitate the updating of our prayer list and to aid our prayer ministers, please fill out a prayer request card which is located in the back of the pews, and place it in the offering plate. Thank you for your cooperation.

LAY READER: Kim Drum



NEXT SUNDAY: Jessica Sanchez
NURSERY WORKER:  Jennifer Abernethy
NEXT SUNDAY: OPEN
CHILDREN’S CHURCH :
Tuesday Sigmon
NEXT SUNDAY: Patty & Jessica
COUNTERS:
Clara, Barbara. Dale
 
          
NEXT SUNDAY: Melinda & Kim
GREETERS:
Yates Jensen & Family
 
NEXT SUNDAY: Judy Wishert
ACOLYTE: OPEN




NEXT SUNDAY: OPEN
USHERS:  

This Sunday:   Trey Jensen, Marty O’Toole, Jonathan Crisp, Samuel Crisp

Next Sunday:  Dale Glenn, Richard Wagoner, Joseph Crisp, John Sherrill
ANNOUNCMENTS 
The best way to reach Pastor April is to call or text her cell phone at 980-295-9792.  Please do not use the parsonage phone to leave a message as she sometimes misses calls on it.  She really wants to receive your calls, so please use her cell phone number.  Thank you so much!

To reduce passing sign-up sheets during worship, please remember to sign up before entering worship or after worship in the narthex.  We still need people to sign up for the nursery, flowers, and greeters.   

The UMW are supplying Wrights Food Pantry with feminine hygiene products, and adult diapers in different sizes. The congregation is invited to help provide any of these items.  Please place them in the designated box in the Tree of Life Room.  God bless you in your giving!
Sunday June 3 Graduate and Scholarship Recognition 11:00 am

June 6 No Choir Practice. 

Marty and Frankie O'Toole cordially invite you to their grandson's, Aaron Leonhardt, graduation party on June 9th from 4:30-7:30 pm at the Glenn Family Barn. No gifts please. 
On Sunday June 10 , from 3-5 pm our Missional Network will be hosting a School’s Out Blast at RC Park. 
We will have free hot dogs, Ice Cream, Drinks, bouncy house, and fun activities for kids including face painting, water balloons, corn hole, and more. 
Please let Pastor April know if you can help with this event. Please sign up in the narthex. 

The senior adults will take a Rhododendron Road Trip on Tuesday, June 12.  We will leave the church at 10:00 a.m. and travel to Roan Mountain, Tennessee, stopping for lunch on the way.  Please let Mary or Larry Baker know if you are planning to go with us!

Abernethy Memorial UMC will be providing the meal and leading the activities for the Missional Network Meals and More on June 14 and July 12.  These events will be held at the Rutherford College Town Park from 10 - 12 noon on both days.  Please let Pastor April know if you will be able to help her prepare the meal, serve, and play with the kids on those days!  Thank you for sharing God's unconditional love with the children in our community!

UPCOMING

· Sunday, June 3:



11 am Graduate and Scholarship Recognition
· Monday, June 4:




· Tuesday, June 5: 




· Wednesday, June 6:


Information Due for Bulletin

No Choir Practice


· Thursday, June 7:



· Friday, June 8:




· Saturday, June 9:


4:30 – 7:30 Graduation party for Aaron 

Leonhardt at Glenn Family Barn
· Sunday, June 10:



3 – 5 pm Schools Out  Blast at RC Park
· Tuesday, June 12:


10 am Senior Adults  Rhododendron Rd Trip
Congregational Blessing of Graduates  (please respond on bold print)

Before you were even formed, God knew you. 

While in your Mother's womb, God named you.
At your birth, God's breath filled you with life. 

Today we celebrate what you have become at this moment in time. 

And so we pray for you:

God of our beginnings, 
we thank you for the gifts of these graduates;
their excitement, their awesome wonder and curiosity,
their open speech and encouraging words.
Their contributions have blessed and challenged us,
and we have become a richer community because of them.

These disciples of yours have set a good example for those who come behind them.
They have inspired the rest of us to keep pressing on.
They have demonstrated determination and dedication, 

not just to their studies, but to You.  

Lord, we are proud of their accomplishments 

and the efforts put forth to reach their goals.
Thank you for strengthening them and 

placing a desire within them to be the best they can.

As they step forward into the world that awaits,
comfort their fears with the full knowledge of your divine presence.

Strengthen their resolve to walk in the footsteps of Jesus 
as modern-day disciples in a world that needs their spirit.

Guide their feet as they move through life, 

protecting them from the pitfalls of darkness while they help to lead 
future generations into the warmth and promise of your light.

Almighty God, through the power of your Holy Spirit, 

help these children of yours to always remember who they are, 

and whose they are through Christ Jesus.
We ask this blessing upon each of them, 

in the name of the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit.  
Amen!
2018 Graduates 

High School:

Samuel Crisp

Home School

Aaron Leonhardt
East Burke 

College:

Kyle Drum

Bachelor’s Degree in Business Administration,  Gardner Webb University

Ivy Beth Abernethy
Master’s Degree in Social Work, Appalachian State University

Stephanie Garrett
Bachelor’s Degree in Religious Studies, NC Wesleyan College
Ruth Bolick Scholarship Recipients 2018-2019

The Ruth Bolick Scholarship is a Christian scholarship which was founded in memory of Miss Ruth Bolick.  Miss Bolick joined Abernethy Memorial UMC in 1928.  She taught school at Rutherford College Elementary for over 30 years and was the youth leader at AMUMC for over 40 years.  She also played the piano and led the youth choir.  Under her direction, the choir of over thirty youth made and sold an album.  The proceeds from that endeavor were applied towards our current educational wing.  

Each year, Miss Bolick directed the youth to present outstanding, beautiful Christmas pageants. The sanctuary was filled with people who came from surrounding communities to be blessed by these pageants. Miss Bolick and the youth also worked for and were responsible for the Cathedral Tower Chimes that our community still enjoys today.

Miss Bolick began each day with devotions, prayers, and Bible stories, not only in her Sunday school class, but also her school classroom. Her students were immersed in the values of life, discipline and exceptional learning. Miss Bolick was truly dedicated to the church, music, teaching and each and every child and youth who entered the doors of AMUMC.

Students pursuing degrees in higher education continue to be blessed by Ruth Bolick through the scholarship set up in her memory.  This scholarship is intended for students who possess a Christian character reflecting a willingness to work, learn, and serve others.  This year’s recipients are:

Samuel Crisp

Western Piedmont Community College (Freshman)

Aaron Leonhardt
UNC Wilmington (Freshman)

Kristin Damron

Lenoir Rhyne College (Sophomore)

Christopher Drum   
North Carolina State University (Sophomore)

Kyle Drum   

Gardner Webb University (Master’s Program in Business Administration)
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